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**********************DISCLAIMER********************** 

The information included herein is not an official notice and it is information purposes only. The information is based on third party information (mainly as received from the 

relevant fund manager and/or its transfer agent or administrator) and may not be comprehensive or some information which may be relevant may have been omitted. 

Consequently, Allfunds Bank, S.A. does not guarantee that such information is neither accurate nor complete as of the date it is received or that it will continue to be accurate or 

complete in the future.  

This message is private and confidential and it is intended exclusively for the addressee. If you receive this message by mistake, you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this 

e-mail. Please inform the sender and delete the message and attachments from your system. No confidentiality nor any privilege regarding the information is waived or lost by any 

mistransmission or malfunction. 

E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure, confidential, or error-free, as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or 

contain viruses. Allfunds Bank, S.A. does not accept responsibility for any changes, errors or omissions in the contents of this message after it has been sent. 

Dear Madam, Dear Sir, 

 

The following sub-funds of the Luxembourg domiciled undertaking for collective investment in 

transferable securities OYSTER have elected in 2017 to be eligible for the “PIR”, the Italian 

"Piani individuali di risparmio a lungo termine" as introduced by the Italian Law n. 232 dated 

11 December 2016 on the State forecast budget for the 2017 financial year and multi-annual 

budget for the 2017-2019 triennium:  

 

- OYSTER – Italian Value,  

- OYSTER – Italian Opportunities. 

 

The Italian Law of 30 December  2018 , n. 145, known as the "2019 Budget Law", defined new 

rules in respect of eligible investments in the framework of the PIR, including new investment 

restrictions which are not compatible with the laws and regulations ruling the eligibility 

investment for an undertaking for collective investment in transferable securities such as 

OYSTER. 

Accordingly, and following the recommendations from the Italian Association of Investment 

Funds, the Assogestioni, we hereby inform you that shares in the two sub-funds above 

mentioned are eligible for the PIR under the Italian Law n. 232 dated 11 December 2016, 

provided that the PIR has been established on or before 31 December 2018. Investors who 

purchase these two sub-funds’ shares for the purpose of a PIR established on or after 1 

January 2019 cannot claim the benefit of the PIR-related tax exemptions. 

We hereby kindly instruct you to warn of the same any new investor that is willing to buy the 

shares of the two above mentioned sub-funds. 

For your comprehensive information, the Key Investor Information Document relating to each 

class of share of said sub-funds have been accordingly updated to include such warning and 

are made available to you on the website of www.syzassetmanagement.com  

 

Your usual contact at SYZ Asset Management remains at your disposal.  

Kind regards 


